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   SAUGEEN STAMP CLUB 

U Upcoming   Meetings 
=================== 
Saugeen Stamp Club 
     Tues December 5

———————————- 
Kincardine Stamp Club 
      Wed December 6

———————————- 
Owen Sound Stamp Club 
      Thurs Dec 14 Zoom
      Wed December 20
————————————- 
Guelph Stamp Club 
      Wed December 6
      Wed December 20

————————————- 
KW Philatelic Society
      Thurs December 14 
——————————— 
Oxford Zoom Auction
      Fri December 15
____________________

Check with the club    
before going to its    
meeting.    

The Stamp That Went Underground

During the early 20th century, the postal delivery system met 
its biggest challenge since mailman-hating dogs: street 
traffic. 

In large cities across Europe and America, mail delivery 
wagons had to maneuver through swarms of horse-drawn 
carriages, streetcars, and pedestrians—all of which severely 
slowed down the postal system. 

Eventually, post office officials figured that if the mail 
couldn't get through city traffic, they would try going under it. 
Thus emerged pneumatic mail tubes, a kind of subway 
system for letters. In major metropolises such as Paris, 
Rome, Vienna, Berlin, and New York, mail tubes were 
constructed underground to link major post offices. 
Compressed air propelled containers of mail through steel 
tubes at speeds up to 30 mph, increasing the postal service's 
delivery pace by leaps and bounds. 

In most cases, people still used 
regular stamps for pneumatic mail. 
Italy, however, printed special 
pneumatic stamps between 1933 and 
1966. Such subterranean mail tubes 
operated until as recently as the 
1980s, but as cities grew and post 
offices moved around, rerouting the 
underground mail networks proved 
too diff icult. The tubes were 
abandoned in most cities, though 
Prague still has a few pneumatic 
tubes in use.

Pneumatic tubes at a bank

A pneumatic tube system in 
Washington, D.C. in 1943
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Greetings to all,

The Town of Minto has been contacted and our 2024 annual show has been confirmed for Saturday 
May 4, 2024 at the Clifford Community Centre. The address of the event is 2 William St
(thanks to the eagle eye who corrected my error – I did say the address was 2 Brown St). Ironically, the
two are just across the street from one another – 2 Brown Street is the address of the Clifford arena
where there is ample parking for visitors to the show.

Talking of the annual show, member Ralph has managed the details of arranging dealers for the show
over the past years and has asked to be relieved of that task after this year. As we all know, Ralph now 
resides in New Brunswick and it must be difficult organizing an event from that distance.
Another volunteer is needed to manage the printing & distribution of the monthly bulletin. Diane will 
continue to put the bulletin together.  The volunteer will have to arrange the printing, folding,
inserting the bulletin in envelopes / postage and mailing. Currently, David is doing this and can be
contacted for further information. We do have a number of members without email therefore using
email is not a positive path to follow to keep everyone up to date with club activities.

Please keep in mind that our December meeting is our annual social time and everyone is asked to 
bring along their favourite treat to share with all. Once again, this year members are asked to donate 
items for the auction with all funds raised going to the Salvation Army. Also, I have been in contact 
with the Hanover Salvation Army to attend and accept the proceeds of the auction and any food 
items donated.

Needless to say, many people are having a difficult time managing their household due to a host of
situations in our world and communities. We can and do make a difference for many we may not 
know and may never meet. The Salvation Army has said they can accept anything as they do have a 
cold room to store donations.

Remember, every little act of kindness will be greatly appreciated. 

We BELIEVE we can make a difference again this year!!

As per last year, our January and February meetings in 2024 will be on Saturday January 6 and 
February 3 from 1:00 to 3:00 to ensure members will not have to drive in the dark winter 
weather – may also include March (To be determined)

Happy Stamping
PS: Get your dues paid (still $20.00) to have your name in the draw for free 2024 membership
Auction –
It always helps the auctioneer if lots are described by the individual submitting the lot.
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      Another Measured Moment



Saugeen Stamp Club 
Owen Sound Zoom Auctions 
The links to see items  and read the terms and conditions follow below: 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionSQL/Auction_Owen_Entry.php?
operation=insert  – Please use this form to enter your individual lots for 
auction 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/Cat_OwenSC.aspx – You may 
view listed items in the current auction on this page.  These will be the 
same scans used during the auction 
https://stampsmarter.org/AuctionFiles/OwenTCs.html – Terms and 
Conditions - please read if you are listing or bidding in the auction 

 

       Royal Oak Stamps 

                      Now dealing only in Philatelic Supplies 
                 Contact John Cortan  Phone: 519-395-5817 

     Email: royaloak@hurontel.on.ca 
   Mail: Box 295, Ripley, ON  N0G 2R0 

Chapter 220, Royal Philatelic        
            Society of Canada          
Chapter 1538, American               
            Philatelic Society             
Chapter 21, Grand River Valley     
                Philatelic Association 

Website:https://www.rpsc.org/
chapters/saugeenstampclub/ 

Club Website:                                
         saugeenstampclub.org 

Meeting: St. Matthew’s                 
      Evangelical Lutheran Church 
      356 9th Street, 
      Hanover, Ontario                     
      Use 11th Avenue Entrance 

Club Officers: 

President: 
              Walt Berry          
            519-887-6999                    
       wsberry@sympatico.ca 

Vice-President: 
              Peter Kritz 
            519-364-4752                    
   pkritz@coldwellbankerpbr.com 

Secretary/Treasurer:  
           Judy Galbraith 
            519-379-5891 
       jgal472001@yahoo.com 

Sales Circuit: 
              Bill Findlay   
            519-369-5689                    
      billfindlay74@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor: 
              Diane Jarvis,                   
           905-299-5854                     
      laurierlady@gmail.com 

 

Visit our new and improved Webpage for all 
information and past Bulletins 
saugeenstampclub.org 

Please take note of the following:

1. We need a new Coordinator for our Club Show in May. 
This is Ralph’s last year but I am sure he will have a list of 
dealers that he can pass on.

2. Dave Pugh is retiring from getting the Bulletin in the mail.  
We need a new person to take over this position in January.

3. There will be a special event at our January meeting. If 
you want to know what it is you will have to be there.

4. Salvation Army special needs are instant coffee, Mr 
Noodles, Kraft Dinner, juice bottles/boxes, cookies and 
crackers, canned vegetables and fruit, also fresh items as 
they have a cooler.

5. Canada Post is willing to make us a new cancel for our 
show in May and it would be nice if we developed a Logo for 
our club... any suggestions? 

6. We will have a gift exchange again at the December 
meeting. If you would like to participate remember to bring a 
gift. 
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